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UNITY BOARD OF EDUCATION 
 
CESA 11 BOARD OF CONTROL FEBRUARY 2019 MEETINGS 
 
The CESA 11 Board of Control met Thursday, February 14, at the office in Turtle Lake and via 
zoom. There also was a special meeting via zoom on Monday, February 25. Following is a 
summary of the meetings. 
 

1. The administrative budget for 2019-2020 was approved with a slight increase. 
2. The 2017-2018 Audit Report was accepted by the Board. No major deficiencies were 

noted.  
3. The 2019-2020 Services Catalog has been prepared; the catalog will be in a paperless 

format and is online. Contracts with individual school districts will also be online this 
year. 

4. Grant approval for 2019-2020 is looking good—of $11.8 million applied for, $10.0 
million has been granted. Most of the pending grants are due to timing and will be 
awarded. Head Start relies heavily on grant funding. 

5. Head Start is doing quite well. 
6. The spring 2019 Boards of Education in-service workshop is scheduled for Tuesday, 

March 26, in the evening. ARE WE REGISTERED? 
7. The Board met in special session on February 25 to approve a Head Start grant 

application which will be used for the Extended Day Grant for addition to the 
Menomonie classroom. Although competitive, the application was pretty much assured 
approval. 

 
The next CESA 11 Board of Control meeting is this Thursday, March 14. 
 
 
JAMES H. BEISTLE 
Unity Representative to CESA 11 Board 
 
 


